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Washington, July 9 (Prensa Latina) The Martiana Alliance coalition, which gathers
various organizations of Cuban emigrants in the U.S. city of Miami, Florida, called
today for a new protest against the U.S. blockade imposed on the island. 

It also called for a full normalization of relations between the two peoples and
governments, and an end to restrictions on Americans traveling freely to Cuba.

With these purposes in mind, the Martiana Alliance plans to hold a caravan of cars
next Saturday along important avenues in Miami.

We cannot sit idly while our families and the rest of the Cuban people suffer the
consequences of these cruel and arbitrary policies by the administration of
President Donald Trump,' said Andres Gomez, national coordinator of the Antonio
Maceo Brigade, a member of that entity.

He also criticized the position of the Cuban extreme right wing allied with the
government in the city.

On March 10, a caravan similar to the one planned became a way of protesting
against Washington's decision, days before, on its embassy in the Caribbean.

Page 1 of 2



End of U.S Blockade Against Cuba is Demanded in Streets of Miami
Published on Cuba Si (http://www.cubasi.cu)

The initiative was then valued as very good and timely by Damien Diaz, president
of the Martiana Alliance.

There were no provocations by right-wing and anti-Cuban groups against our
cars, and we felt the positive support of many people during the tour, Diaz told
Prensa Latina.

We even heard shouts of Long Live Cuba! and Long Live the Revolution! as we
travel down busy avenues in Southwest and near the University of Miami, he
added.

As they have done on other occasions, the participants in the two-hour caravan
also expressed their rejection of the economic, commercial and financial blockade
imposed by the United States on Cuba more than 55 years ago.

The U.S. State Department announced on March 2 that it will continue indefinitely
to reduce staff at its embassy in Havana, despite calls from various groups to
allow the return of diplomats and officials.

The number of people in the legation is similar to the level of emergency
maintained after the September 29 departure order when Washington withdrew
more than half of its officials citing health incidents reported by them.

A few days after such a move, the United States expelled 17 diplomats from the
island's embassy in Washington.  
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